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Resolutions  of  the  University  at  Buffalo  Council   

June 3, 2024  

The Canty Family Conference Room Naming 

Whereas SUNY Distinguished Professor of Medicine John M. Canty, Jr., MD ’79, and Ann 

Marie Canty have been generous donors to, and active supporters of, the Jacobs School 

of Medicine and Biomedical Sciences at the University at Buffalo; and 

whereas in 1981, two years after graduating from the Jacobs School, Dr. Canty joined UB’s 

Department of Medicine as a cardiology fellow and instructor of medicine, where he 

became an accomplished translational cardiology researcher and educator; and 

whereas  Dr. Canty has  been recognized for his outstanding accomplishments with various honors  

including the Distinguished Alumnus Award (2008), the SUNY Chancellor’s Award for  
Excellence  in Scholarship and Creative Activities (2010), and the Senior Clinician  

Scientist Award from the Department of Veterans Affairs (2020); and  

whereas Dr. Canty has dedicated his career to the Jacobs School by educating the next generation 

of physicians and researchers to advance cardiology research and care in Western New 

York and beyond; and 

whereas Dr. Canty and Mrs. Canty gratefully acknowledge the world-class education he received 

at UB, preparing him for a successful career with boundless opportunities; be it 

therefore 

resolved that in deep appreciation for the philanthropic commitment of Dr. Canty and Mrs. 

Canty, the UB Council hereby endorses the naming of The Canty Family Conference 

Room in the Clinical and Translational Research Center; and be it further 

resolved that this resolution be permanently entered into the records of the UB Council. 


